


mere existence of such a possibility cannot and should not be discounted as the threat to individual liberty 
and dare I say – liberal democracy, is great. 

Once again, I recognize that in the 21st century, digital world, there is a need to ensure that criminals are 
adequately surveilled and brought to justice for their misdeeds; however, the right to privacy of the 
individual is of fundamental importance ensuring the possibility of people to exercise other associated 
rights, such as the freedom of religion, freedom of speech, and freedom of association just to name a few.  
Thus, I respectfully submit that the Bill must be amended to ensure meaningful oversight by Chapter III 
courts is possible in all circumstances.  There are several other difficulties with the Bill that may be noted 
but the preceding two points are of paramount importance and I strongly urge the Minister to consider my 
submission. 

I thank the Minister for their time and consideration and make myself available at the Minister’s 
convenience should the Minister have any further questions that I may be able to assist with. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Paul Maluga 

Principal 

 




